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Dear Pat, 

 

It has been a long time since our last conversation. Do you know I really miss you? How are you getting 

on? Do you know it’s our school’s 30th anniversary last Saturday? I can’t wait to tell you what we did on 

that day. 

 

On that day, the anniversary started with an assembly.  All teachers and students gathered in the school 

hall to join the assembly.  Many teachers got onto the stage and told us how they felt about the 30th 

anniversary. 

 

After the assembly, I went to watch a musical with my parents before noon.  The musical was performed 

by my classmates in the playground.  A lot of students and their parents watched the show and I could 

see that they’re so happy because they always laughed while they were watching the show. How successful 

it was! 

 

Then, I went to the school fair in the school hall with my friends.  We couldn’t believe that we could 

have so much fun in the hall because there was nothing in the morning and there’re a lot of booths in the 

afternoon! We visited the booths one by one.  There’s a wide variety of exciting games.  Some sold 

snacks, toys, clothes, drinks, you name it.  We had a great time there.  I’m looking forward to the 

carnival of next year already. 

 

After that, I joined an activity called ‘Time Capsule’ with my friends and parents.  We dug a big hole at 

the beginning.  Then, we wrote our wishes on a small piece of paper and put it into a big box which 

would be put in the hole by teachers.  I hope that I will have all the things listed on that paper done when 

I take the box out again.  It’s a memorable and valuable experience and I’ll never forget it.  I wish you 

were here with me because it’s a special experience and I think you won’t forget this wonderful event. 

 

The last thing we did was painting a mural together.  Our Art teacher told us to paint a unique picture on 

the wall.  Of course, I wanted to paint the moment when we put the paper in the time capsule.  Yet, I 

found that it’s hard to paint it on a wall so I painted a box with the words ‘Time Capsule’ on it.  It’s 

memorable for all students in TLLF so I drew it on the wall and everyone can see it every day at school! 

 

I enjoyed that day very much and I hope you’ll have a happy Christmas party. I have to stop here now. 

Write back soon. 

 
Best wishes 

Chris 


